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October 2009 

 
What’s on 

Friday 2nd 
October  

Harvest Praise service at St. Peter’s Church 
at 7p.m. (with pasties and cider!) 

Page 10 

Sunday 4th 
October 

Ugborough Walking Group meet in Square at 
10.45a.m.  

Page 3 

Thursday 8th 
October 

Parish Council meeting at Village Hall at 
7.30p.m. 

Page 11 

Tuesday 13th 
October 

Village Fair committee meeting at Village Hall 
at 7p.m. 

Page 4 

Tuesday 13th 
October 

AGM Friends of Ugborough School at School 
Hall at 7p.m. 

Page 7 

Wednesday 14th 
October 

Coffee morning at Underhill, Bittaford from 
10.30a.m. 

Page 15 

Thursday 15th 
October 

Gardening Club- Brian Church at Post Office 
at 7.30p.m. 

Page 2 

Saturday 17th 
October 

Ugborough School of Rock at Village Hall at 
7.30p.m. 

Page 7 

Wednesday 21st 
October 

History Group- Trafalgar Night talk- Tars 
and Tarts at Village Hall at 7.30p.m. 

Page 9 

Friday 30th 
October 

Rubber Bridge at Village Hall at 7p.m. Page 3 

Saturday 31st 
October 

Pumpkin Party at Village Hall from 2.30-4p.m. Page 7 
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See page 12 for details of services at Bittaford Methodist Church 
See page 15 for details of services at St. Peter’s Church, Ugborough. 
 

Gardening club   June Gilbury     
Our meeting for October will be on Thursday 15th and our speaker will be 
Brian Church who will give an illustrated talk.  All are welcome at the Post 
Office at 7.30. 
 
 
Erme Valley Riding for the Disabled.  Peggy Douglas  
The sun shone on us yet again for our annual Steeplechase.  Thanks  
to Jim and all his team for work before, during and after the event.  
So many people give their time every year and we are so grateful.  
The final profit is in the region of £5,500! 
If you attended you will be aware that we had a faller during the last race.  
I’m glad to report that nothing was broken and the St. John’s Paramedic, 
(Belinda) and doctor in attendance gave first class treatment and a speedy 
delivery to hospital. 
Back to work!  By the time the Newsletter reaches you we will have taken 
part in the largest riding lesson in the world to celebrate National R.D.A’s 
40th year.  We have organised training in First Aid and Safeguarding children 
this term. 
Our horses are all back from their Summer Holidays and we will be soon 
organising for the Annual ‘horsey’ news. All sessions are now running as usual. 
We are particularly short of helpers on Thursday mornings and evenings.  We 
are also in need of help with some chores around the yard - fencing, repairing 
and painting of jumps.   We are getting closer to setting up our website and 
also organising a video for publicity.   
 
You don’t need to be ‘horsey ‘to offer your help with these or anything else 
mentioned in the above item! 
Thanks- Peggy Douglas- 0788 2286421 or 01752 894348 
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Rubber Bridge- Friday October 30th 7 pm.  
Ugborough Village Hall 

£2.50 including refreshments.      
 

Contact Beryl Wills    01752 892879 
 
Ugborough and Bittaford Pre- School.  Naomi Williams 
Ugborough and Bittaford pre-school is a friendly, fun and safe environment in 
which children can learn and thrive, guided and supported by qualified and 
caring staff.  Our close links with the Primary School ensure the children 
have daily access to extend their play outside and we are able to organise 
regular visits prior to them starting school, making the transition easier for 
them. 
The pre-school welcomes children from 2 ½ years old to school age, offering 
two FREE taster sessions so that you and your child get the opportunity to 
come and see the setting and meet the staff prior to starting. 
 Our opening hours are Monday, Tuesday, Thursday and Friday 9.00am until 
12.45pm, and Wednesday 9.00am until 2.00pm, term time only.   If you would 
like more information about the pre-school, a prospectus or to visit the 
setting, please contact either Tania or Naomi on 07763 215455. 
 
Ugborough Parish Walking Group  Merryl Docker 
A new young walker joined us in September; 2 year old Alfie 
Johns who seemed to thoroughly enjoy waddling around with the 
dogs and showing us all how stiles should be negotiated.  To his 
little legs, the walk must have seemed like a marathon, but it just goes to 
show, enthusiasm is more important than size (!) 
Our next walk will be on Sunday 4th October 10.45 a.m. Ugborough 
Square. All are welcome, whatever your age or size, and so are your canine 
companions.  I cannot believe how we have gone from spring flowers to 
autumn berries so very quickly.   I wonder how the season of mists and mellow 
fruitfulness will treat us this year.  Come along to see some more beautiful 
hidden corners of our wonderful Parish, and enjoy a pint and a spot of lunch 
afterwards in one of our local pubs.   
Contact Merryl Docker (01752 893651) or Tom Holway (01752 893114) for 
more details. 
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Village Fair Committee   
We will be holding our A.G.M. on Tuesday October 13th at 7pm in the Village 
Hall committee room. Anyone wishing to join us, either as a committee 
member or to contribute in any way to our future  Fair activities, would be 
most welcome. 
 

 

Ugborough Bookworms    
Beryl’s Bookgroup read The Forgotten Garden by Kate Morton.  This was a 
delightful, easy summer read.  Most of the Group enjoyed it and were 
intrigued by the mystery.  Next month we tackle the demanding Alias Grace 
by Margaret Atwood.  Watch this space! 
 
Reviews by Anne Nonymus 

Plain Truth by Jodi Picoult  
This was my first read of this author, but I shall now read more. It was 
brilliant!  The story evolves around an Amish community, where a dead infant 
is found in one of their barns.  The police investigation leads to more 
disclosures and Katie Fisher, the mother of the baby, is put on trial. She is 
defended by Ellie Hatherway who experiences the life of the Amish 
community for nearly the whole story. The Amish way of life is depicted very 
clearly and I found this fascinating.   

Great characters, an emotional roller-coaster ride….. You won't want to put it 
down! 

For the children-  
Too tight, Benito! By Janeen Brian and Judith Rossell  
The illustrations are just delightful, in this lovely story of Benito the bear 
who wants to find a cubby-hole to sleep in through the winter. He meets many 
other creatures along the way - but knows where he is better off eventually.  

I read this to a group of under 6s - all were enthralled!   
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SPORTS REPORT-  Janner Motson  
HOLIDAY OVER FOR UGGIES 
The new season kicked off in mid-September, but the Uggies were unable to 
conjure the first win in either Under 9 or Under 11 leagues.  The younger side 
played well against a strong Roselands side, but looked a little rusty and went 
down 1-2 despite great keeping from Henry Wright and another excellent 
display from Matt Warman.  The good news was that the 6 year olds had a 
run-out against the Roselands B team and look very promising. 
 
The older Uggies could only muster 7 players from a squad of 15 and with key 
players missing they really offered only limited resistance to Dartmouth.  
Despite excellent effort all round they lost 4-0, but hopefully have had some 
good match practice.  Director of Football, Johann Ross-Cruyff, held his hand 
up and told Sports Report; “We spent big in the summer, but forgot to tell 
the players to come back from their holidays.  We have the right set-up, but 
didn’t set it up right.  Manager Steve ‘Micky’ Evans had no bench to choose 
from so we are off down the carpenters to get one…and some fluffy pillows 
to see if we can entice them back.  I don’t blame individuals, except for that 
coach of course.” 
 
The U13s have yet to start the campaign despite a 3-3 friendly draw with 
Manstow.  It seems that they came back from holiday OK, but have started 
the mid-season break a bit earlier than usual. 
 
Ugborough Village Hall  Stafford Williams (Secretary) 
A quiet summer saw the installation of the new sound system.  It is kept 
under lock and key, but anyone needing it can get instruction from the 
committee when they commit to a hire.  Many thanks to the Parish Council for 
their grant funding, and also to the School for making up the difference.  
Just another great facility from the team that brought you blockbusters 
such as ‘The Wall’, ‘The Kitchen Cupboard’ and not forgetting ‘The Table-
Tennis Tables’! 
Business seems a little slow in the village generally, so if you fancy parties as 
good as we have seen in recent years, try getting a few enthusiasts together 
and hiring the Hall for a bash.  Remember ‘Around the World’, ‘Murder 
Mystery’ and ‘Valentines in the Blitz’?  Why don’t you have a go at organising 
the next big success? 
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Ugborough Primary School  
This term we welcome Katie Evans to the school as a KS2 teacher in Ladywell 
as well as our new Reception children. It has been a good start to what is a  
busy term with the children working very hard! 
  
We are really looking forward to our Harvest Festival at Hillhead Farm in 
October - our thanks, again,  to David and Jane Johns for the use of their 
barn.  Preparations are already underway for Christmas!  Our Carol Service is 
planned for 17th December and you are very welcome to join us.    
The pre school project has now reached the planning permission stage and the 
Friends of Ugborough School are delighted to support the fundraising.  
We have an OHP for sale (£10 ono) as well as laptop bags - please contact the 
school office on 892489. 
 

Watch out! 
The Infamous Safari Supper returns! 

Saturday 5th December.   £7.50 per person 
Forms available from:  The Post Office, The School Office and  

17 Lutterburn St.   or e mail Friends@mondopeople.org 
To be returned to 17 Lutterburn St. by Saturday 7th November. 
For more information contact Vici on 01752 895558 

In aid of The Friends of Ugborough School 
 

A Big Thank you from The ‘Friends of Ugborough 
School’.  Charity no.  1047174 
We have been very busy fundraising and with your help, support and the 
money raised over the last twelve months we have been able to help refurbish 
Hillhead Classroom and the ICT suite.  We have also provided creative arts 
activities, atlases, playground equipment, made environmental improvements 
as well as subsidised school trips and visits.  At the end of last term the 
whole school went on a trip to Bigbury Beach paid for by the money raised 
from the children taking part in the ‘Seed Project’.  Without your continued 
support we would not have been able to achieve any of this – so once again 
thank you from us all.  We look forward to seeing you at some of our events 
over the next twelve months including................ 
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UGBOROUGH SCHOOL OF 
ROCK!! 
Come and have a great night out ....... and   

dance like you haven’t got a mortgage!! 
We have great pleasure in introducing a new live rock band playing adventurous cover 
versions in Ugborough Village Hall on Saturday 17 October 2009 from 7.30pm until late.  
Light refreshments and Bar available. 
Tickets are just £7.00 each (over 18’s only) available from the Ugborough Pre-School, 
Ugborough School Office, or telephone Sarah Hooper (01752) 698210,    Caroline Ross 
691265, or Helen Garner on 690222.  
The Friends of Ugborough School are delighted to support the Ugborough Pre-School new-
build fundraising project. 
 

 
 
 

 Pumpkin Party 
Children - please join us on Saturday 31st October from 2.30pm – 
4.00pm for a spooky afternoon in the Ugborough Village Hall!   

Dance to spooky music and join in with lots of fun activities including a 
fancy dress competition, Pumpkin Carving, Lantern Painting and much more!  
Just £3.00 per child: to include a meat or cheese pasty, cake and a soft 
drink. 
 
 

 Watch out, watch out there’s a scarecrow about.  
 See if you can spot them … they should be arriving at the end    
of October........................  
 
AND FINALLY………… 

The Annual General Meeting (AGM) will be held on Tuesday 13th October in 
the School Hall at 7.00pm where we will have an informal meeting and vote in 
a Chair and new committee members.  Free childcare will be provided by Lucy 
Rowden from the Afterschool Club, in the Village Hall – please contact the  
School office to book a place. 
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 Your Stars Tonight.    
   The steamed dietor settles into her deckchair on St Ives beach 
and pointedly remarks that she is privileged to have Parish 

Newsletter contributors who provide their copy on time even when she is on 
holiday.  “And while I am on the subject of the newsletter” she remarks 
somewhat tartly “I am not aware of any astronomical value from the scantily 
clad young ladies you are observing through the binoculars”.  I begin to make 
a feeble joke about planetary orbs but the steely glint brings me up short.  
As the sunshine of the surprise ‘Indian Summer’ warms my old bones I fall 
back into a peaceful reverie on another little known wonder of the night skies 
– double stars.   
 
On the next clear night look at the Plough and focus the binoculars on the 
middle star of the Plough’s “handle”.  With even low power binoculars this star 
(named Mizar) is resolved as a double star – and with a little patience on a 
clear night the brightest star becomes a second double.  Double stars came in 
a huge variety of sizes and colours ranging from identical twins (which are 
fairly rare) to multiple stars of hugely different size colour and brightness.  
A superb example (it needs a little effort to find it but it’s well worth dusting 
off the star map) is in the constellation of Cygnus (the Swan) which is 
currently visible before midnight in the South West.  Cygnus looks like a 
slightly misshapen cross with the extended swan neck and head pointing to 
the Western horizon.  The star that makes up the head is Albireo and with 
binoculars it separates out into a topaz orange star and a smaller star with 
definite sapphire tint.   
 
If you managed to find Cygnus, try a more tricky target - the insignificant 
constellation of Delphinus (the Dolphin) which has a couple of double star 
delights.  From Cygnus look a little to the left towards the still bright orange 
planet Jupiter.  Delphinus is made up of 5 faint stars and covers the area 
about the size of two full moons.  Through binoculars both the top left hand 
and bottom right hand stars are in fact close doubles - well worth a look.  For 
more information a quick search on the internet will provide several listings 
such as “the top 100 double stars”.  
Astronomers have now discovered that that most stars are in fact multiple 
stars which revolve around each other in a complex dance of gravitational 
attraction.  Our own sun is an exception – but if its biggest planet, Jupiter 
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had grown about 10 times larger it would have been massive enough to ignite 
its own nuclear reactions and so become a mini star circling our sun shining 
with it own light rather than the sun’s reflected light as it does now.   
Living on a planet with two suns could be challenging when looking for a shady 
place on the beach! 
 
Ugborough Local History Group  Merryl Docker 
Join us for a very special TRAFALGAR NIGHT ON WEDNESDAY 21ST 
OCTOBER, 8.00pm in Ugborough Village Hall when we will welcome Roy and 
Lesley Adkins who will present: 

'TARS & TARTS' 
from their recently acclaimed book 

JACK TAR  
The extraordinary lives of ordinary seamen in Nelson's Navy 

Come along and join us to see what life was like for the men who served under 
Nelson in one of our most famous historical battles, and by the sound of it, 
the lives of the colourful ladies who entertained them portside!   
Ugborough has many serving and retired Naval personnel, you will be made 
very welcome on this important anniversary, especially if you wear your 
uniform!  Roy & Lesley Adkins give talks to very large audiences all over the 
country and recently had a sell out performance as part of the Dartington 
Literary festival 'Ways with Words'.  Their book Jack Tar has received a 5 
Star review from the Sunday Telegraph and has just been shortlisted for the 
Mountbatten Literary Prize.  You can find out more about their work on 
www.adkinshistory.com.  We look forward to seeing you all on Trafalgar 
Night!  History group members free and non-members just £1 ~ same as 
usual. 
 
History Corner  Alan Yates  
Tales of Harvests past. 
UGBOROUGH. – On the 18th of September, this picturesque village was the 
scene of much festivity and gaiety, Lady Carew having given her annual treat 
to the labouring inhabitants of the parish – her practice at the close of 
harvest.  About 80 men were provided with a substantial dinner of roast beef 
and plum pudding, with a plentiful allowance of good beer to warm their 
hearts; and in the evening, 100 women, (their wives, daughters, &c.) were 
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regaled with tea and cake; and ample justice having been done to the 
excellent fare so bountifully provided.  A variety of rural sports followed, 
which continued till midnight, when the joyous party retired to their houses, 
having passed an exceedingly happy day.  The tables laid out in a field 
adjoining the village, and Lady Carew, T. Carew, Esq. and his lady, with other 
members of this much respected family were present, and were highly 
gratified on witnessing the manner in which everyone enjoyed the treat.  In 
the evening the respectable yeomen of the parish were entertained at 
supper, at her ladyship’s desire, the large school rooms being fitted up for 
the occasion.  Mr. A. White, Lady Carew’s steward, presided; and on the 
removal of the cloth, the loyal and patriotic toasts being drunk, the health of 
her Ladyship was given, and received with every possible enthusiasm: and long 
life and happiness to Lady Carew was responded to from every bosom, - her 
Ladyship’s kindness of heart, and her benevolence to the poor in particular, 
having greatly endeared her to all classes in the neighbourhood. 
Exeter Flying Post  1st. October 1846  
 

St. Peter’s Church   Harvest 2009 
Our Special Friday Harvest Praise service will be on  

Friday 2nd October at 7 p.m. 
 Speaker- Professor John Bryant 

Please join us for pasties and cider after the service! 
  

 
Ugborough Parish Council    Clerk:  Sarah Woodman   Tel: 01364 642145  
 email: ugboroughhpc@yahoo.co.uk   Websitewww.ugboroughparishcouncil.gov.uk 
Parishioners’ views and expectations dominated the September meeting, as the results of 
the Housing Needs Survey and Parish Plan questionnaire were announced.  Rural Housing 
Needs Officer John Scott will be presenting the Draft Housing Needs report at the 
November meeting, and its findings are yet to be confirmed – however, it does suggest 
that 8 affordable homes will be needed in the Parish. 
The Parish Plan Survey was completed by 356 parishioners and broadly supported the 
issues brought to Parish Council Meetings by your Councillors.  The majority of 
respondents consider: 

• More employment is needed in the Parish, particularly in Agriculture (60%) 
• More tourism should be encouraged in the Parish (48%) and that visitors need more 

information on the Parish (45%) 
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• More facilities of local schools should be available to the local community outside 
school hours (49%) 

• Non-school-time facilities for young people aged 15-24 were poor (33%) 
• The footpath network for walking and riding in the Parish was generally suitable 

(71%) 
• The following should be done to roads, lanes and paths to make the local countryside 

better: Remove litter (48%); keep roadside verges mown and tidy (39%); signpost 
paths and bridleways (37%); and open more footpaths and bridleways (34%).  Only 
22% respondents wanted to let the roadside verges grow for wildlife 

• More maps of public footpaths and bridleways should be put up in the Parish (92%) 
• Dogs mess is a problem in the Parish (37%) – although 32% considered it was not a 

problem 
• More dog waste bins are needed in the Parish (39%) 
• A renewable energy source would be useful for the Parish (37%) 
• Speeding traffic is seen as the main crime and safety concern (56%), although 35% 

of respondents would not wish to see further speed restrictions 
• Road maintenance needs improving in the Parish (49%) 
• More local outdoor sports facilities are needed for children up to 16 (41%) 
• The village halls are adequate for the needs of the Parish (69%) 
• The level of service provided by the Parish Council was Good (25%) or Reasonable 

(35%) and that your elected representatives on the Parish Council was sufficiently 
aware of local concerns and feelings (74%) 

• The degree of planning control in the Parish was reasonable (34%) and that 
sufficient publicity was given to planning applications (41%) 

• The Parish should develop as a balanced community (61%) 
• They would support development of affordable housing for local people in the Parish 

if there was a proven need (88%) 
This is just a small snapshot of the findings of the survey – for the full survey, have a look 
at the Parish Council website, ugboroughparishcouncil.gov.uk.  The next step is to prepare 
the Parish Plan, based on the findings of the survey. 
Dogs Mess is a recurrent issue – this time, complaints had been received that bags of dogs 
mess were being hung along the hedgerow in the lane above Hillside, Bittaford.  SHDC 
Street Scene Officers will be keeping an eye on the problem and will be imposing Fixed 
Penalty fines of £75 or more – over £2000 following prosecution in the Magistrates Court. 
Promoting the local economy  Make the most of your local business through a web link from 
the Parish Council website.  Please contact the Clerk on ugboroughpc@yahoo.co.uk if you 
would like a link to you business website. 
Tree Preservation Orders Councillors objected to the proposed TPO of the ash tree south 
of 13-14 Seldons Close, Ugborough on the grounds that the tree may need remedial work 
and the leaves constituted a hazard on the footpath.  The proposed TPO at Hill House, 
Ugborough – to which the Parish Council had objected – has been ‘reassessed’, so that the 
Monterey Cyprus can be felled, provided it is replaced by a Katsura (don’t ask me what 
that is!). 
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The next Parish Council meeting will be held at 7.30pm on Thursday 8th October. You are 
 welcome to attend. 
REGISTER OF ELECTORS 2010  
  
(1) The Register of Electors is compiled each year with a qualifying date 
of the 15th  October.  
(2) Information is required by law from each household annually - 
forms will be sent   out at the beginning of September. If you don't  
receive one contact South Hams  District Council Electoral Registration 
Office (01803) 861434. 
(3) Electors whose details are printed correctly on the form may register using the 
automated freephone number (if the telephone you are using has touch-tone 
dialling), or via the internet - using the security numbers printed on the form. 
(4) Persons who do not register may be liable for a fine of up to £1000. 
(5) Only those persons whose names appear on the Register will be entitled to vote. 
(6) You have some choice about who can buy your details. The Electoral Registration 
Officer must publish two registers: the full version and an edited version.  
IF YOU PLACE A CROSS in the box on the registration form for exclusion from the edited 
register, your name and address will only appear on the full register which will 
only be used for certain lawful purposes, such as elections, law enforcement and 
checking applications for credit.  
IF YOU DO NOT PLACE A CROSS in the box on the registration form your name will also 
appear on the edited version of the register which anyone can buy - this means anyone 
can use your details for any purpose. 
(7) If you are unable to vote in person at elections you may apply to vote by post or 
proxy just place cross in the appropriate column on the form. If you already have 
a postal or proxy vote the form will indicate this. 
(8) The qualifying date is 15 October but any forms received before the middle of 
November will be processed before publication of the Register of Electors on 1 
December. 
(9) To avoid a visit from inspectors please respond by 15 October. 
 
Bittaford Methodist Church    Ruth Whitfield 
You are very welcome at our services each Sunday at 10.30. 
 

St Peter’s Church, Ugborough    
Gifts to Change a World-Operation Christmas Child 2009 
St. Peter’s Church is working again this year to collect 
Christmas Gift Boxes to send to children around the world 
who are victims of war, poverty, famine, disease and natural 

disaster. Over the next few weeks we will be distributing leaflets to give you 
more information, but in the meantime we would be very grateful if you could 
please collect shoe boxes and small (new) gifts to fill them. We will be 
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collecting donations and filling the boxes in the church from 2pm on Saturday 
14 November and blessing them in St. Peter’s Church on Sunday 15 November. 

Enquiries to Charlotte 893555 
 

Church news- Honour for Peter Povey 
The Revd. Dr. Peter Povey has recently been elected and installed as Master 
of the Worshipful Company of Carpenters of the City of London. The history 
of the Carpenters’ Company goes back over 700 years, with the first 
written reference being a mention of a Master Carpenter in the City 
of London’s records of 1271. It was originally a medieval trade guild, set up to 
look after the welfare and interests of carpenters living and working in 
London – one of a number of ancient guilds being created at this time. Its 
first Book of Ordinances dates from 1333. The Company received its first 
Royal Charter in 1477, and in 1515 was ranked 26 in order of precedence out 
of the 48 City Livery Companies then existing. There are now 110 Companies 
in the City, two without livery. 
The Company’s considerable influence over the building trade reduced after 
the Great Fire of 1666, when many timber buildings were rebuilt in brick and 
stone. However, the Company, unlike some others, still retains close links with 
its original craft and remains true to the spirit of its founders. It continues 
to support a broad range of charitable and educational activities, and to 
encourage and promote the highest standards of woodworking craftsmanship. 
The Company has its own Building Crafts College with over 700 students, 
housed in purpose built premises in Stratford, East London, just 200 metres 
from the main 2012 Olympic site; it maintains historic Almshouses in 
Godalming; and manages a convalescent home, open to all, at Rustington on the 
West Sussex coast. 
 
During his year of office, Peter will preside at the Company’s Court meetings 
and various entertainments, including the November Livery Dinner attended 
by the Lord Mayor of London and the Sheriffs. With his wife Ann, Peter will 
represent the Carpenters’ Company at a wide variety of functions in London, 
including at the Guildhall, the Mansion House and St. Paul’s Cathedral. Further 
afield he will visit York, Glasgow and Sheffield, as well as visiting the 
Company’s Service affiliates, the Royal Navy’s new Type 45 destroyer HMS 
Daring, and 4 RIFLES.  
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Further information on the Carpenters’ Company and its work is to be found at 
www.thecarpenterscompany.co.uk . 
 
 

 
 

Dear Friends 
I recently went on a prayer and painting retreat holiday. Most of the people 
on it had been painting and sketching for years and were very good at it, 
though there is always room for improvement as there is for us in all the 
other walks of life. We never stop growing and developing in our lives for 
good or bad. 
 
I needed help and one morning we were given a talk about perspective. All 
drawing seem to really be about being still focusing and really observing... 
seemed a good lesson in many different parts of our lives ... I was interested 
to see how our minds and hearts can often come to the wrong conclusion 
about things, often as when we read especially if at speed and we interpret 
words by their shape as much as the letters in them, how we can often 
completely misread what is before us, another lesson.... 
We had a lesson in perspective, and I tried to draw a building.  At the end of 
all this I felt dejected. 
 
The horizon and the vanishing point meet off the page, out of sight in a 
mysterious invisible place, even in the navel of my neighbour nest to me, but 
only in the place of the imagination. 
 
The creation waiting to emerge out of the flat white page is unformed, 
impatient for birth, trapped in a place of frustration, if yearning would give it 
life it would be easy. 
Somehow I felt I had discovered something about life in general, a bit of self 
knowledge, a lesson about the nature of the spiritual life  ..... 
May God Bless us all in the present moment 
 
Nicola 
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In aid of St Peter’s Church, Ugborough 

 
Sheila and Tony Pope invite you to a 

COFFEE MORNING 
on 

Wednesday 14 October from 10.30 am 
At their home, Underhill, Bittaford, Nr Ivybridge 

The United Benefice of Ermington and Ugborough 
Services for October 2009 

 
Date Ermington Ugborough 
Sunday 4th October 
 

 
11am  Eucharist 
 

 
9.30am  All Age Harvest  
Service 

Sunday 11th 
September 
18th After Trinity 

 
9.30am  Family Eucharist 
 

 
11am  Eucharist 

Sunday 18th October 
Luke the Evangelist 

 
 11am  Eucharist 
 
 
 

 
 
9.30am  Family 
Eucharist 

Sunday 25th  October 
Bishop John 
 

 
- 

Joint  Mission 
Community 
11am  Eucharist  

First Tuesday 
All other Tuesdays 
Wednesday 
 

- 
- 

6pm Prayer at the End of 
the Day 

9am Celtic Communion 
9am Celtic Prayers 

- 

Friday 2nd October  7pm Harvest Praise 
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                              Entry £3                                                        Raffle 

Everyone Welcome 
Editor’s Note 
Many of you have commented about how you like the new look front page.  I 
would like to thank our local artist, Andrew Miller, for permission to use this 
evocative image of Ugborough. 
 
 
Contributions 
Thanks to everyone who has contributed to this Newsletter. Contributions  
should be sent to Mrs. Norma Roe, The Editor, Ugborough Parish Newsletter, 
20 Lutterburn St, Ugborough, Ivybridge, PL21 0NG.  The deadline is 15th of 
the month please. E mail is welcome to normajroe@ukonline.co.uk 
(I use Microsoft word, font Comic Sans.  Any articles as attachments in this 
format would be particularly welcome.) 
 
Views published in the newsletter are not necessarily those of the Editor or 
of the Newsletter Group, or of any other contributing group.  Contributions 
are published at the Editor’s discretion. 
 
 
 
 
 


